MASTER PLAN IMPLEMENTATION COMMITTEE MINUTES

DATE:	 August 19, 2019, Town Hall, 1st floor meeting room. This meeting was recorded. 
MEMBERS ATTENDED:Absent: 
Brittany Taylor, ConCom
Kristina Madsen, Historical
Margaret Larsen, School Committee 
Parks Commission Rep

Guest: Barbara LaFlam

Cindy Palmer, Planning Board
Chris Fowles, At Large
Francine Tishman, SB
Jim Seney, Housing 
Mike Rosenberg, At Large
George Plouffe, At Large

Guest: Barbara LaFlam

Called to order: 7:04 pm by Mike Rosenberg, Chair

Public Comments: Barbara Laflam reported follow up to the previous two MPI Committee meetings regarding Chapter 8: Zoning Issues (page 163 of MPI), specifically “Agricultural Preservation Regulations”. CP gave a quick summary first, noting the documentation of a zoning  bylaw  adopted at TM in 1990, ratified by the AG, but found absent from the publicly available Zoning Bylaws; repeating that the Bylaw along with supportive documentation was found by Town Clerk, shared with Planning Board, Open Space Review Committee, Chair of the Zoning Board and Town Administrator. The accompanying District Delineation map, also called the “Agricultural Preservation District, Town of Southampton” was not located. At the July 29, 2019 MPI Committee meeting B. Laflam presented her research, specifically Articles 28 and 29 of the Town Meeting of 5/12/90, as well as a map of one of one of the properties specified (owned formerly by the Mul brothers, now owned by Chester Borucki). FT had attended the ZBA meeting and mentioned being made aware of the bylaw but there was no discussion at that meeting. 

B. Laflam continued at this meeting to present documentation from the STM of 5/8/93, Article 18, where a motion was made and carried to “include land owned by G and H Partnership/Henry R. Geryk, et. al., and individuals, in the previously established Agricultural Presentation [sic.] District”. She accompanied this with a map of the parcel (assumed to Exhibit A noted below) as well as a notarized document signed by Mr. Geryk and his partners conveying to The Town of Southampton “an Agricultural and Horticultural Restriction in perpetuity on those parcels described in Exhibit A attached hereto and incorporated by reference in accordance with the following terms and conditions” in consideration of $1.00. Noted this land abuts the subdivision named Geryk Court. B. Laflam also presented nine pages of site maps of Geryk Estates prepared by Heritage Surveys, Inc approved by the Planning Board 2/1/1994, found in the Hampshire County Registry of Deeds 3144 Feb 4, 1994. 

Questions were asked and were unable to be answered as to whether taxes are collected on these lands and whether the Town is responsible for maintaining the restriction. It is assumed this land is now owned by John Vogel though no deed transfer was made available. 

CP attempted to summarize the understanding of this information: two properties, noted above, are the only two known to fall under the 1990 Agricultural Preservation District bylaw. All MPI Committee members present agreed to that summary. Further, there has not been, to anyone’s knowledge, any violation of this bylaw. All agreed. CP will bring this information to the PB and the Town Clerk.

Discussion followed to attempt to differentiate a state APR vs. the Town’s Agricultural Preservation Restriction – assumed the Town’s bylaw there may be special permits requested and approved to allow some aspect of development. 

Minutes of 7/29/19: Not reviewed lacking a quorum. Deferred to a future meeting.

Old business:

· CF presented the follow up to mention made in the meeting of July 29, 2019 where KM was to research the Scenic Roads. Subsequently KM recalled documention in the MP (see page 52). There are two category of Scenic Roads, one under state law Chapter 67 under the Acts of 1973 where cities and towns can designate certain roads as scenic roads. In 1974 at ATM five roads were designated Scenic (listed in the MP), then under MGL Chapter 40 section 15C three more roads were designated thus (listed in the MP). This section of the MP further outlines what the acts and designations mean. The 2008 Open Space and Recreation plan identifies nine Town roads deserving designation as scenic. Some of the roads mentioned were already designated scenic under the state statutes. No signs have been posted per the understanding of the MPI committee members present. A question was raised as to whether properties on scenic roads are taxed differently. CF will follow up with the Assessor’s office.

FT stated that the oversights identified in the MP, as committee work progresses, should be put in writing to the SB. CP volunteered to draft that letter, though it can be added to if more oversights are discovered.

· CP reported information on the location of the Town’s historical documents are artifacts: 
Edwards Library holdings include historical pictures and documents. The location of these items within the library is inventoried and available from the library director. Such items include information on the former library building, the new one, construction of various town buildings, newspaper clippings, information about early Southampton families, and a variety of other documents, pamphlets, and scrapbooks. Work, supported by CPA funds, is ongoing to scan and enter the actual documents into the library website southamptonlibrary.org. Within that website is the link to Historical Resources of Southampton. All information is also saved on a flash drive, available for use by a visiting patron, though it does not leave the library building. 

The Southampton Historical Society is a private, non-profit 501 3c organization. A board of directors meets regularly. CF is a member. There is no town funding for this organization. It owns and maintains the Clark-Chapman House and its contents such as furniture, other hard artifacts and documents. Per Bob Kozub, there is no online scanning of the documents. Funding is through dues and periodic fundraising events. The Celebrate Southampton is sponsored by the Historical Society. Two archivists work on the collection. (Annie Searle and Heidi ?)

The Southampton Historical Commission is an elected body (KM represents on this committee), which owns the old schoolhouse on College Highway.

There is a small display of weights and measures in the cabinet in the hallway outside the SB meeting room in the Town Hall.

B. Laflam noted there was an ‘oral history’ project spearheaded by former librarian, Carol Freeborne. So far, I have not located anyone who can specifically remember those tapes nor where they may be located, though I may ask Ted Hendrick. Another suggestion is to read the old reports of Old Home Days created by another past librarian, Dorothy Frary. 

Per Judith Miller Conlin, The First Congregational Church of Southampton, UCC, has “archives of letters, especially those concerning the institution of the Ladies Missionary Society (the oldest in the country). There are volumes of records from various church clubs and societies, including records of church suppers, etc. We do not have a tremendous amount of non-written historical artifacts. Besides the earliest book, our greatest prize is the Yale diploma of Rev Judd. There are a collection of communion plates and goblets (the goblets are engraved with names of those who gave them, or in whose honor they were given).  We also have a small melodeon that was used in the 1800's.” 

CF stated some of the Church documents are also scanned into the Library Historical pages.

SMARTIE review of Chapter 4. Noted that this review had partially begun previously. 
Goal 4-4B and 4C/ongoing. The theme of the upcoming Celebrate Southampton is “Agricultural”. CF is on the committee. Some but not all Town farms will be there. CF mentioned the Ag Commission.
4-4D – Weekly farmer’s market. Seems this should be initiated by the Farmers, perhaps if the citizens felt they needed one. Other area Towns have markets where some Southampton farms participate, and Southampton people patronize. There does not seem to be a cry for this activity at this time.
4-4E – Community garden – If one was to be developed people might participate. Work would be required to start and provide oversight and general maintenance. No demand yet made.
4-5B – Mention of a Low Impact Development (LID) Standard. Not clear if this is already in our Zoning Bylaws. CP will investigate.

New Business: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]CF raised the question of timeframe indicating that while valuable, the SMARTIE process is taking a long time, and the SB may be seeking a specific list of goals arising from the MP to be achieved. Everyone present contributed ideas one what direction to take at this point. The final plan reached after discussion: Each member of the MPI Committee member will review their copy of the MP and notes for each chapter and determine what they believe to be the top three or four priorities per chapter. For the next two meetings (see below), four chapters will be efficiently reviewed, and goals prioritized. The committee strives to have a priority list ready to present to the SB by end of October 2019.

Next Meetings/goal setting:
September 16 (7 PM)– Discuss goals to be achieved for Chapters 5-8. Each committee member will prepare their suggested goals for these chapters in advance of the meeting. 
September 30 (7 PM) – Discuss goals to be achieved for Chapters 1-4, with advanced prep by each committee member, as above.

Adjournment: Motion made and seconded to adjourn, unanimous, 9:08 pm

Minutes recorded by Cindy Palmer
